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Program Objective


The Korean Government Scholarship Program is designed to provide higher
education in Korea for international students, with the aim of promoting
international exchange in education, as well as mutual friendship amongst the
participating countries





Eligible Universities (or Institutions)





Ajou University, Chung-Ang University, Dongguk University, Ewha Womans
University, Gwangju Institute of Science and Technology, Hankuk University of
Foreign Studies, Hanyang University, Hongik University, Inha University, KDI
School of Public Policy and Management, Konkuk University,  Kookmin University,
Korea Advanced Institute of Science and Technology, Korea Polytechnic
University, Korea University, Kyonggi University, Kyunghee University, Myongji
university, Pohang University of Science and Technology, Sangmyung University,
Seoul Nat?l University, Seoul Nat?l University of Science and Technology, Sogang
University, Sookmyung Women?s University, Soongsil University, Sungkyunkwan
University, The Graduate School of Korean Studies in the Academy of Korean
Studies, Ulsan National Institute of Science and Technology, University of
Science & Technology, University Of Seoul, Yonsei University, Changwon National
University, Chonbuk Nat?l University, Chonnam Nat'l University, Chungbuk Nat?l
University, Chungnam Nat'l University, Daegu University, Daejeon University,
Donga University, Dongseo University, Gangneung-Wonju National University,
Gyeongsang Nat'l University, Hallym University, Handong Global University, Inje
University, Jeju National University, Jeonju University, Kangwon Nat'l
University, Keimyung University, Kongju Nat?l University, Konyang University,
Korea University of Technology and Education, Kumoh Nat'l Institute of
Technology Kyungpook Nat'l University, Kyungsung university, Pai Chai
University,  Pukyong Nat'l University, Pusan Nat'l University, Silla Univerity,
Soonchunhyang University, Sunchon National University, Sunmoon University,
University of Ulsan, Wonkwang University,  Woosong University, Yeungnam
University





Detailed information about the fields and majors offered by the listed 


eligible universities can be found in the University Information section on the
GKS website (www.studyinkorea.go.kr). Applicants must choose their desired
fields of study from the listed programs in the University Information section
provided by participating universities





Duration of Scholarship 


- Masters (01.09.2015 ~ 31.08.2018) : 1 yr. of Korean language + 2 yrs of
Masters 


- Doctoral (01.09.2015 ~ 31.08.2019): 1yr. of Korean language + 3 yrs of
Doctoral


- Research (01.09.2015~31.08.2016): 1 month ~ 1year


* (Important) After the Korean language course, the scholarship period of degree
course (2 years of master?s or 3 years of doctoral) cannot be extended beyond



the designated duration.


* In the case that a scholar possesses a TOPIK Level that is higher than 5, he
or she is exempted from the Korean language course; the exempted period will be
deducted from the total scholarship period (2 years for master?s or 3 years for
doctoral). 


* In the case that a scholar possesses a TOPIK Level 5 or 6, he or she must be
exempted from the Korean language course and must start his/her academic course
of Master or Doctoral degree; the exempted period will be deducted from the
total scholarship period (2 years for masters or 3 years for doctoral). 
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Scholarship 


- Scholarship Period : same as the period of invitation. 





Payment: 


-Airfare: Round-trip economy class ticket.


* Airfare for entry will not be provided to scholars who are currently living in
Korea for academic study or employment.


* The fees for domestic travel within a scholars home country and for travel
insurance to and from Korea will not be provided.


* Scholars from China and the Czech Republic will not be provided airfare by
NIIED, but by their country of origin according to the mutual agreements. 





-Monthly Allowance : 900,000 won (KRW) per month.





-Research Allowance : 210,000 won for scholars in the humanities and social
sciences; 240,000 won for scholars in natural and mechanic sciences, per
semester.





-Relocation (Settlement) Allowance : 200,000 won 





-Language Training Fee : Full coverage





-Tuitions : All admission fees are waived by the host institution (university).
The tuition is paid by NIIED.





-Dissertation Printing Costs : 500,000 ~ 800,000 won, depending on the actual
costs.





-Medical Insurance : 20,000 won per month will be provided (limited coverage).





-Special funding for scholars who are proficient in the Korean language (TOPIK
Level 5 or 6): 100,000 won per month (commencing from the degree program)





******





NOTES


  - NIIED does not compensate fees for the domestic travel, moving expenses,
deposit, etc. both in the grantee?s country and Korea.


- The medical fee is to be reimbursed through the insurance company to the
scholar after s/he pays first. 





However, the expense for dental clinic or chronic disease will not be covered. 

- Any scholar who gives up his/her study during the scholarship period will not
receive airfare and allowance for repatriation. 


- Any scholar that quits the program within 3 months after s/he entering Korea,
must refund all scholarship fees.  (The airfare of arriving Korea, settlement
allowance, monthly stipend, Korean language training expenses, etc.).





********************************************************************



Requisitos:
Application Requirements


- The applicant and his/her parents must have uruguayan citizenships.


* Applicants who hold Korean citizenship are not permitted to apply for this
program. Therefore, Applicants and his/her parents who once had Korean
citizenship must provide document regarding renunciation of Korean citizenship.

o Applicants should be in good health, both mentally and physically, to stay in
Korea for an extended period of time.


* Applicants must submit the Personal Medical Assessment (included in the
application form) when he/she apply for this program, and when its orientation,
an Official Medical Examination will be done by NIIED. A serious illness (For
example, HIV, Drug, etc) will be the main cause of disqualification from the
scholarship. 


# The handicapped who satisfy the above are also eligible for the program 


# NOT Eligible: those who are pregnant (disqualified upon discovery) 





- Applicants must be under 40 years of age as of Sep. 1st, 2015 (born after Sep.
1st, 1975).





- Applicants must hold a Bachelors or Masters degree as of August 31st, 2015.


# Research Program Applicants must hold a Masters degree or above and a
university professor in one of the eligible countries for research program(see
2-2).





 * (Important) Applicants who have ever enrolled in a university in Korea will
be disqualified from applying to the KGSP program. Specifically, an applicant
who has previously enrolled in an undergraduate program, a masters program, a
doctoral program including an exchange program (D-2 visa holders ever) in Korea
cannot apply for this program. 





Exception 1. Applicant who has experienced an exchange program in Korea only for
previous academic courses graduation, and if it was mandatory for his or her
graduation of degree program; thus could submit official explanation from the
attended institution can apply for this KGSP program. 





Exception 2. The KGSP scholar who has graduated or will graduate from a Korean
university as of August 31st, 2015 can apply for this program again only via the
embassy if only he/she holds at least TOPIK Level 4 and obtain another
recommendation within the allotment from the Korean Embassy of his/her
respective country of origin (re-application is limited to one instance).





* Applicants who apply for the Masters program must hold a Bachelors degree or a
diploma that is equivalent to or higher than a Bachelors degree.


 * Applicants who apply for the Doctoral program must hold a Master?s degree or
a diploma that is equivalent to or higher than a Master?s degree.


* Applicants who are expecting to obtain the relevant required degree or diploma
by August 31st, 2015 must submit a certificate of degree or diploma expectation,
and submit the official certificate of degree or diploma to NIIED by August
31st, 2015(If not, disqualified for this program).





- Applicants must maintain a grade point average (G.P.A.) of at least 2.64 on a
4.0 scale, 2.80 on a 4. 3 scale, 2.91 on a 4.5 scale, or grades/marks/score of
80% or higher from the previously attended institution. 


* If an applicant does not satisfy the above GPA criteria, he/she will be
disqualified from applying to this program.


* If the transcript is not indicated in grades/marks/scores format, or is
difficult to convert into percentages, attachment of official explanation from
the attended institution is required.








- Applicants who have Korean proficiency or English proficiency may be given
preference. 





- Applicants who apply for natural science and technology program may be given
preference. 





- Applicants who are university professors currently in the developing countries
may be given preference











********************************************************************





Documentación a presentar





A) One original document (placed in a separate envelope) and 3 extra photocopies
1. Personal data (Attachment #1)


2. Self Introduction (Attachment #2)


Study Plan (Attachment #3) (Master and doctoral only) 


Research Proposal(Attachment #3) (Research only)


4. Letter of Recommendation(1) (Attachment #4)


5. Pledge (Attachment #5)


6. Personal Medical Assessment (Attachment #6)


7. Diploma or certificate of graduation from undergraduate institution (Master
and doctoral only) 


8. Official Transcript from undergraduate institution  (Master and doctoral
only)


9. Diploma or certificate of graduation from graduate institution  (Doctoral and
research only)


10. Official transcript of previously attended graduate institution(s) (Doctoral
and research only)


11. Certificate of Employment (Research Only) 


12. Certificate of TOPIK score (original copy), if applicable


13. Certificate of TOEFL or IELTS score (original copy), if applicable


14. Published papers, if applicable


15. Awards, if applicable


16. Copy of passport (possible to submit after selection)


Certificate of citizenship of applicant ex) the applicant?s and his/her Parents?
Birth certificate, Passport copy or Certificate of nationality expatriation,
etc.


Certificate of Loss of Korean citizenship (only for former Korean Citizenship
holders)


18. Adoption Documents (only for overseas Korean adoptees)





Los aplicantes deberán entregar: la documentacion original y 3 copias en la
Embajada de Corea y 1 copia en AUCI (Torre Ejecutiva, Plaza Independencia 710
piso 7 oficina 703). 





B) Junto con la copia en AUCI, será necesario que el interesado presente: 


- Formulario de inscripción de AUCI 


- Decreto 234/86 firmado 


- Carta de aval de la institución patrocinante del becario dirigido a la Agencia
Uruguaya de Cooperación Internacional 


- Fotocopia de Cédula de Identidad 





Los formularios y el decreto se solicitan a becas@auci.gub.uy

Observaciones:
Korean Language Course


- All scholars, unless exempted, must take one year of Korean language course in
the designated language institution by NIIED. Once scholars are designated at
the institution, it cannot be changed.


- Research scholars are exempted from Korean Language Course.


- During Korean language learning, scholars are supposed to stay at the dorm of
language institution with a roommate, thus cannot bring their family. 


- Exemption from the Korean language course requirement: Korean proficiency at



TOPIK Level 5 or 6  (with certification).


- Scholars who have surpassed TOPIK Level 5 or 6 must start their degree course
without the Korean language course starting from September 1st, 2015.


- Only the scholars who will have passed at least Level 3 of TOPIK (the Test of
Proficiency in Korean)  after one year of Korean language course are permitted
to start their masters or doctoral program. 


- Scholars who do not pass at least TOPIK Level 3 after one year of Korean
language course must complete an additional six-month coursework in the Korean
language. 


- Language Institution : NIIED has designated about 10 language institutions for
the Korean language course.


* The main language institution placement principle is different area from the
finally chosen university of scholars in order to provide a chance of exploring
variable Korean cultures and immerge on Korean language learning with
professional environments for scholars








*********************





Por mas información contactar a: 


Embajada de Corea: 2628 9374 







